A monthly newsletter for the village of Rowhedge

July 2016

Donyland Despatches

Serving the village of Rowhedge

www.eastdonylandpc.co.uk

chairman: Cllr Phil George
vice Chair: Cllr Richard Helliwell
Cllr: Tony Pullon

Cllr: Doug Clay
Cllr: John Rowland
Cllr: Nina Crouchman
Cllr: Peter Case

The council meets at 7pm on the 2nd Thursday of each month in the School Hall. Members of the public are welcome to attend, Minutes & agendas are available in advance on our website.

Parish Clerk:

Nicki Matthews 01206 729200 The Crows Nest 1 Regent Street Rowhedge CO5 7EA

Contact us:

info@eastdonylandpc.co.uk www.eastdonylandpc.co.uk Office usually open 10am to 12noon Monday, Wed & Friday. To promote an event please contact the Clerk.

Diary Dates:

. ,	
Air Ambulance Tea Party	Fri 1 July
46 Parkfield Street	1-4pm
BIG Football match	Sat 2 July
Football Club	2-11pm
Open Gardens	Sun 3 July
Donyland Hall	2-5pm
Music in Rowhedge	Fri 8 July
Ye Olde Albion	8-10pm
Full Council Meeting	Thur 14 July
St Lawrence School	7pm
Village Lunch	Tue 19 July
Village Hall	1pm
Finance & Personnel	Wed 27July
Football Club	7pm
Music in Rowhedge	Wed 27July

Mailing list; info@eastdonylandpc.co.uk Check our website for all village news & updates;

8-10pm

Thur 28 July

Rowhedge Social Club

Rowhedge Social Club

Thursday Club

www.eastdonylandpc.co.uk

What's happening around the village?

- We hope everyone enjoyed the regatta, another successful year!
 Big thank you to the committee for organising it for us all.
- Open Garden at Donyland Hall 2-5pm 3rd July—Plant sale, Fun dog show, refreshments & horticultural society expert on hand for advice.
- Maintenance around the village; there is a lot of cutting back and strimming at the moment to give the village a spruce.
- EDPC are starting a programme to replace the bins on the Rec with lidded ones. To keep the rec litter free on windy days.
- EDPC have applied for a "Community Day of Action" organised by CBC where lots of different groups come together to help improve the safety & quality of life within an area. We are 1 of 2 applicants for this rare initiative, so fingers crossed we win.
- Strawberry Fayre was a huge success, raising over £4000 for the pre-school, who would like to say a big thank you to everyone for their

DOGS; We are saddened to report that again there are reports coming in of dog fouling in our village, especially on the quayside. Also the pathway between Marsh Crescent & Thanet Walk has been highlighted as a problem area, which we are now keeping a close eye on to catch the irresponsible dog owner(s). Please be vigilant and helpful by picking up after your dog and do let us know if you spot anyone not doing so. This can be reported.

Whilst on the subject of dogs please keep your dogs on the lead in the appropriate areas and muzzled if needed as there has been a recent incident where a dog has been injured by another dog.

THEFTS

There has been some thefts of garden furniture & ornaments from peoples gardens recently, please all keep an eye out for your neighbours & do report all thefts to the Police.

Baby Clinic at the Mariners Chapel 9.30-10.30am every SECOND Friday of the month, where a health advisor will be on hand to answer any questions you may have.

QUESTION; does anyone know who owns the decorative "Rowhedge" signs that are located on Lion Quay & the triangle at the very top of the village near Weir Lane? Please let us know.



Are you over 60? Have you registered your interest in the Over 60 Health & Wellbeing initiative that EDPC are creating, if not, please get in touch with us and register yourselves!